
 

419 Canyon Avenue, Suite 300 
Fort Collins, Colorado 80521 

(970) 221.6243 FAX: (970) 416.2406 
nfrmpo.org 

January 16, 2024 
 
Dillon Willett 
City of Fort Collins 
PO Box 580 
Fort Collins, CO 80522 
 
Dear Mr. Willett: 
 
The North Front Range Metropolitan Planning Organization (NFRMPO) is pleased to notify you of an 
additional  Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) award to the City of Fort Collins for the Power 
Trail Harmony Grate Separated Crossing project (STIP ID: SR47020.026). This award letter replaces the 
orgiginal award letter dated January 10, 2023. 
 
The Scoring Committee reviewed and scored STBG applications for the NFRMPO 2023 Call for Projects 
on November 1, 2023. The NFRMPO Planning Council approved the recommended projects on January 
11, 2024 with Resolution 2024-01. Additional funding will be revised into the FY2024-2027 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) with the January Modification (#2024-M1).   
 
The NFRMPO Planning Council has approved your project as follows:  
 

Funding 
Source FY2023 FY2024 FY2025 FY2026 Total

CMAQ 249,486$         108,885$            2,341,630$            3,239,300$          5,939,301$          

Local Match* 51,862$           22,635$               486,767$               673,371$             1,234,634$          
Local 
Overmatch 1,312,900$     1,312,900$         612,935$               -$                      3,238,735$         

Total 1,614,248$  1,444,420$      3,441,332$         3,912,671$       10,412,670$        
*Required local match for CMAQ projects is 17.21%. Any local contribution beyond this amount is considered local overmatch. 
 
Project funds should be moved to obligation during the year programmed. As a recpient of funding 
through the NFRMPO Call for Projects, the project is subject to the NFRMPO TIP Project Delay Procedure 
(“TIP delay policy”) as defined in the TIP Narrative. Per the TIP delay policy, this project must go to 
advertisement by June 30, 2024 to meet the milestone deadline and avoid becoming delayed.  
 
The next step is to contact Bryce Reeves with the CDOT Region 4 Local Agency Unit 
(bryce.reeves@state.co.us) to set up the initial project meeting. At the initial meeting your agency’s 
Project Manager will need to provide their contact information, a copy of the project application, and 
Project Conceptual Plans (if applicable and available). 

mailto:bryce.reeves@state.co.us


 

 
The federal project funding process requires a significant amount of time to implement and complete; 
you are encouraged to engage with CDOT as soon as possible. Please remember the expenditure of any 
funds prior to fully executing the Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) and funds encumbering option 
letter (OL) with CDOT will not be reimbursed and those funds are not eligible for inclusion in the IGA 
project budget. 
 
Please contact AnnaRose Cunningham at (970) 818-9497 or arcunningham@nfrmpo.org if you have any 
questions or concerns.  
 
Cordially, 
 
 
 
Suzette Mallette 
Executive Director 
 
 
Encl: Project Application 
 Planning Council Resolution 2024-01 
 
 
CC:  Josie Thomas, CDOT Region 4 
 Whitney Holcombe, CDOT Region 4 
 Bryce Reeves, CDOT Region 4 
 Dana Hornkohl, Fort Collins 
 Brad Buckman, Fort Collins 
 Becky Karasko, NFRMPO 

AnnaRose Cunningham, NFRMPO 

 

Suzette Mallette
Digitally signed by Suzette 
Mallette 
Date: 2024.01.12 10:41:41 -07'00'
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